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PIT CLOSURES

I was interested to read John Moore's letter of
/kﬁ'February. It is helpful to have this account

of forthcoming developments. My reading of the

situation which John describes is that though

there is always the danger of local action spreading,

this is not regarded as a serious risk over the

next few weeks. But we can consider the matter

again after his report on Philip Weekes' meetings.

I am sending copies of this letter to the Prime
Minister, Home Secretary, the Secretaries of State
for Employment, Industry, Scotland and Wales, to
John himself and to Sir Robert Armstrong and John
Sparrow.

GEOFFREY HOWE
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PIT CLOSURES

As foreshadowed in my letter of February 18, Philip Weekes held three meetings
today on Tymawr/Lewis, Blaengwrach and other pits in the Welsh coalfield. The
meetings wete attended by and NACODS, but boycotted by the NUM.

ga— —
At Tymawr/Lewis Mr Weekes formally armounced that he would be stopping any
further development and that the pit would close by the holiday season. He
has informed the Welsh Office, local MPs, and The NUM. At Blaengwrach he said
that he expected the pit to close when the present faces ceased operation.
Everybody was now clear that this pit would close later in the year, although
a formal amnouncement will be delayed until nearer the time.

and Abertillery as well as mentioning a number of other pits which were giving
cause for concern. There will be a re-convened meeting on Brynlliw on 2
March. At that meeting it is expected that the NUM will ask for a technical
inspection of the pit. If so there will be a further meeting within a month,
at which the actual closure will be ammounced.

f At the general meeting he said that he was very worried about both Brynlliw

It seems probable that the NUM Welsh Area will hold a delegate conference
tomorrow, which will consider a recommendation to hold a ballot on Friday on
whether the coalfield should take strike action next Monday. The Board's
preliminary estimate is that there is likely to be widespread industrial
action in South Wales next week.

As you may have seen from the media a 'sit-in' is already taking place at
Tymawr/Lewis, which is led by DegDutfield, the South Wales NUM President.

Strike action is also taking place at Mardy, Tower, Nantgawr and Penrikyber,
which is reported to be against the NUM"f5¥ having faiIEé to take earlier
action against closures in the coalfield.

The Coal Board's proposals for Snowdown were endorsed last weekend by Kent
miners and are now being put into operation.

I will report further as the position develops.

I am sending copies of this letter to the receipients of my letter of
18 February. ‘
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